
From: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
To: Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/27/2014 9:30:27 PM
Subject: Re: Emailing: June2014BoardMeetingMinutes

Thank you for your support. You made a huge difference in today's outcome. Thank you. KV

Katherine Veldran
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
803-767-7583

> On Aug 27, 2014, at 2:41 PM, "Baker, Josh" <JoshBaker@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
>
> Please find attached June 2014 fire district board minutes where the board acknowledges the 
deadlines to get this referendum on the ballot and choose not to.
>
> Thanks,
>
> Josh
> <June2014BoardMeetingMinutes.pdf>
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